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of the entrance where previous
scorpion collections were made.
Pitfall-trap jars were still present in
the floor. No scorpions were found,
but a lot of other fauna were col-
lected. On the hike back to the
trucks, Jean Louis showed us a pit
that we entered later that evening.
Sótano de la Palanca is a short ver-
tical drop with a side room off the
bottom. Bats were present, as was a
rock wall that could be of pre-
Columbian origin. We surveyed the
cave, which I later discovered had
previously been explored by Gerald
Moni and others. They had named
it Sótano del Lomito de Guano, but
they had not mapped it, so it was
just as well that we did.

September 14—Edmundo and I
hiked back up to Cueva de la Mina
in the morning and searched the
Roots Room again, finding a pseu-
doscorpion. The others were shown
a 60-meter pit that they did not en-
ter. They did collect in another cave,
Cueva Cañon del Diablo, and were
shown a couple of others that they
made sketches of. We left Jean Louis
and went on to Sótano de Yerbaniz
near Cd. Valles, San Luis Potosí,
where we were able to drive right
to the cave. Andy, Charley, and I
went in as it got dark and found lots
of good habitat, collecting many
spiders, schizomids, and more. We
searched several hundred meters
past the second drop, making exten-
sive use of our UV lights, but found
no scorpions. (Scorpions fluoresce
nicely in UV light.) On the climb out
we noticed a beehive in a crack, but,
as the landowner had advised us,
they didn’t seem Africanized. Ed-
mundo and Oscar, using UV lights
on the surface, collected the surface
scorpion Centruroides gracilis. We
stayed in Cd. Valles that night.

September 15—We drove west
from Cd. Valles to San Nicolás de
los Montes, locating a guide who
took us to an intermittent-resur-
gence cave southwest of town. We
followed black pipe from a defunct
water system up an arroyo to the
entrance. Cueva de Tacho goes in
35 meters to a sump containing
cirolanid isopods.

September 16—We went on a
long hike to the east of San Nicolás
de los Montes, where our guide
knew of caves. On grazing land at
Mesa de Castro we were shown sev-
eral caves. Resumidero Mesa de
Castro has a flowing stream enter-
ing it, but it soon pinches. Cueva de
Arturo had better collecting condi-
tions and several hundred bats, but
no scorpions were found there ei-
ther. We also checked a pit, Sótano
de las Cicadas, surrounded by large
flowering cycads. Back at San
Nicolás de los Montes, we located
a bad-air cave, Cueva Mal Aire, by
the road, but it was a poor collecting

site. We drove east into Veracruz
state that night.

September 17—We drove south
all day and reached Tuxtepec,
Oaxaca.

September 18—Driving up the
mountain past Jalapa de Díaz, we
reached San Miguel, near Huautla.
San Miguel is located on a narrow
ridge, with the Río Santo Domingo
gorge dropping off to the south and
the San Miguel Dolina on the north
side. It was market day, so Andy
and I perused the vendors, one of
whom was selling packets of DDT.
Oscar and Edmundo went into the
presidencia to acquire permission.

Andy Gluesenkamp in Sótano
de Yerbaniz. Peter Sprouse.
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